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California Energy CommissionOctober~ 2012 
DOCKETED 

California Energy Commission 
,1--B5~-2­Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 

Dockets Office TN # (00 '-ll , 
1516 Ninth Street. MS-4 .OCT 2420\2
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is:J9';)e~~ Es(o.~c.~~ , I am currently a ~ year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Appren Iceship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission proposal to require Title 24 
acceptance tests for nonresidential buildings to be perfonned by field technicians that 
have met specific experience, training and certification requirements. Certification 
will ensure that acceptance testing is correctly performed and will significantly reduce 
the incidence of HVAC systems being poorly installed and operating below their 
specified efficiency. Effective testing and adjusting of commercial HVAC systems 
requires a unique mix of experience, training and competence. Improper installation 
and inadequate acceptance testing will result in reduced energy efficiency and sub­
standard performance. The TAB organizations identified in the regulation are the 
only entities that currently provide certification that ensures a technician has the 
proper experience, knowledge, and competence to properly perform such testing. 
Since these programs already exist. it simply makes sense to take advantage ofwhat 
they have to offer. Accordingly, we strongly support the Commission's reliance on 
certification by these entities.. 

I am concerned that the proposed regulations do not provide rigorous enough 
prequalification requirements. Training and competency testing must go beyond just 
teaching a lay person a generic "acceptance test." This is not sufficient to ensure the real 
world ability to properly test and-adjust cOmmercial HVAC systems~ Acceptancetesting 
training necessarily builds upon the knowledge and experience base possessed by· 
electrical or mechanical system professionals. No test is going to be able to cover every 
pennutation ofcommercial HVAC systems as installed in real world situations. 
Accordingly, most persons without a basic knowledge and experience base in these 
systems would be unable to effectively apply this training in complex real world 
situations, even if they were able to successfully pass a classroom test. To ensure 
effective acceptance testing, it is critical to ensure that acceptance testers have the 
underlying background and experience in these systems to be able to adjust to the 
compleXities and permutations that a tester will encounter out in the field. 

The certifications should, at a mii'limum, require completion of the following 
components: 
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..•. ··post":secondary trairiing in a state-approved or nationally accredited educational 
pro"ghlm: (intluding the state-certified apprenticeship system; nationally accredited 
colleges and unive~ities),with the training institutions or types of training 
institutions- identifidi by the CEC. '. 

•	 A minimurnnUmber of hours of work experience equal to or exceeding the 
nuirlber ofhours to meet any contractor licensure, trade journey card, or any other 
licenses' orregwations affecting contractors or workers working in the field. 

•	 Training and competency t~sting that includes hands on training and testing. 

The regulations should clearly require that training and competency testing include hands 
on training and testing. The certification should also be tied to a trade or professional 
organization with continuing education requirements for maintenance of good standing. 



October 11, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is ,/pc<xre Cerl/tlJll!es ,I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since fC198. I have completed a / year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this. requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

'--­

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement· for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
puttingthe employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, 
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October I), 2012 

California Energy Commission
 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2
 
Dockets Office
 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4
 
Sacramento, CA 95814
 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is ~"i-"J L '\J "Z-~<;;I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since q \ . I have completed a S year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC ·or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 

-requirement under Title 24. ·~Moreover,~they·cuiTentlyoare~the·0nly~technicians~withverifiable 

training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure ahigh level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, ~ .~ ,-.c -



October \1, 2012 

California Energy Commission
 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2
 
Dockets Office
 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4
 
Sacramento, CA 95814
 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance ContractorlTester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is --bI........",<L......I'--.........:"'>O<::'-3oW~S, I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since . I have completed a .s= year HVAC System/ 

. -Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under_Title 24.. Moreover,..they currentl~ -are theoIlJy .technieianswith yerifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

c;.:;::..,_---e-z:.iIi~4~_) 



OctoberQ 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is ~"",~&:.R~ an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since~. [ have completed a S- year HVAC System! 
Sheet MetarApprenticeship program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testtng. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather thanJater. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

•	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 



•	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 

Sincerely, 



October\l, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is .~lID~ ii.tz.EtJ8~eo.I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since '(p . I have completed a 5 'year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TASB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TASB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

•	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 



•	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 

sm~ 



October IZ 2012 

California Energy Commission
 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2
 
Dockets Office
 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4
 

\. Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorffester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is S~ I+ze,VedoI am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since /qrr .I have completed a .6 year HVAC System! 

. ~ ..Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with vcrifiablc 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, 



October .!2., 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is Ja (.6b5~¥c4( , I am an HVAC Joumeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since 200 3 . I have completed a.------1S.Jyear HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this prqposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may'not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

•	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 



•	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 

Sincerely, 



October Q, 2012 

Cal ifornia Energy Commission
 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2
 
Dockets Office
 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4
 
Sacramento, CA 95814
 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is~ .......~ (J\,N.'e~;man HVAC Jnumeypersnn. I ~ave been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since ( ~. r have completed a S year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HV AC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in tllis advanced training before such training was even a 

--requirement-under-Title 24.--Moreover,they currently are the only technicians-with ~'eFifiab!e 

training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance te 



October (1,2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No: 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramentci, CA 95814 

Re: Support, for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance ContradorfTester Certification
\~ - '} . ­

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is {)4tL6- l'1;n~,iI' am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since /1 91 . I have completed a Sf year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

; 

I am writing to support the Energy'~ommis~ion's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore~ T strongly support the Commission's decisIon to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS ·program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 

. that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training' before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
traiiling and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

SinceDfi~---f-..--~-··..-/ 



October 12 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is (ktv~ Xi t:rl5am an HVAC Journeyperson.. I have been in the HV AC 
System Installation Trade since {("fy. 1 have completed a ---;l..-- year HV AC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with l'ABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
"requirerilent~uilder Title 24. o~vlUreOV(;T,-tlle5' '~urreIltly 'are"the ·on.lytecllilicians-with--verifiabk: 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, 



October LI20 12 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name i~;/r,~£:"(f,Jch;'\1am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since 2ov<) . I have completed a 5: year HVAC System/ 

~ ~ 

Sheet Meta! Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will· ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
"requirenlcn~-under-Title 24. -·~1oreover;- they--currcnt1y ·'arc:- the ~0nl~f=-tc~ru.ucians~\·vith~ "'v~er-i-fiablc 

training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

sincere~ ~ 



October 12 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is fOlIA ( r;;~5QVI ,I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since 199:3 . I have completed a ,5- year HVAC System/ 
Sheet .Metal Apprenticesh ip program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
prequircll1ent ~undcr -"Fitl~ ·24. ~!\1Greo:ver, they~currentl?~-are4he-oonl?!- technicians~\,~ith -verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, ()~;)~ 10-17- IJ­



October f2 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No, 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance ContractorlTester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is,~tFf OA/15 , I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since j~Jq . I have completed a r year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Mctal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already a'vailable throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement- under .Titk24 ,!'.1creover; they-currently are theorJy technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, 



Octoberl1;2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractortrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners:

12 . fiZ ,-'tf!My name is AvIO~'Itt:trJIf,-1 am currently a _7__ year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training_and experience in the skills_andknowlec.lge_necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 



October f:2, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorffester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is 4~y/Ltore-.. -; am an HVAC Journeypersgp.. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since ) 001-.. I have completed a ~ year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals perfonning and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 

.requirement-under-'r:itle24. ~,Moreo~/er,. the~~urrently~are-the· on1y~tecp..picians -with~verifiable 

training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, k/~I. 



October l) 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is ~ df;.,,? ' I am an HVAC Joumeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since /ttY . 1 have completed a~ year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. '. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 

.requirementunder Title 24. _Moreover,_th~y currently. are the.only_ technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality controL Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

SinCerelY,~~~ 
.---:--o<PJ '/:rc/7P1 ~ /~£/ v-/

~:/ 



Gctobe" 7, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is 8{'(hftilf 14.~'", I am currently a Stl.. year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptanc6 Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals perfonning and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure \ 
consistency with current practices. . 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existingTABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent test!ng, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. ­

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly'perform the 
acceptance test. 

~~Sincerely, 



October!.z' 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is AIe...,k a Ik tk , I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 

System ~nstallation T~ade s~nce /981. I have completed a ~ year HVAC System/ 
Sheet ivletal ApprenticeshIp program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requiremenLunderTitle_24. ~-M0r~0verJhey currently 3re the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

/"1 / /?) ~ -­
Sincerely, ~ L/~ 



Octobera 2012 

California Energy Commission
 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2
 
Dockets Office
 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4
 
Sacramento, CA 95814
 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorffester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is ---¥J:ul Roo.s, I am currently a ~ year Apprentice in the HYAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HYAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 

~~traiI)jt;lg"Bnd ."experiencf:':=!n.the -skiIls..,and knowledge necessary .to .ensure.competent testing~ 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, 



October L2 2012 

California Energy Commission
 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2
 
Dockets Office
 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4
 
Sacramento, CA 95814
 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name isg1 <iiz.?5' ,I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since 1'18(,:, . I have completed a f year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metai-Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a

.1'"'. 
requireinem under Title 24. --Moreovcr,-they 'cutrentlyare theorJy technicians -with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, 1(( ;J-­



October G, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorffester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is l i..e~(,)~ Jc/~'?m an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System InstaU;tion Trade since If97 . I have completed a S- year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program.- ­

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be pro oed sufficie equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
a~cePtance test. d 
Smcerely, ~~p,u-// 



October I ~ 20 12 

California Energy Commission
 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2
 
Dockets Office
 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4
 
Sacramento, CA 95814
 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name i~J.,.... //d,vVr ;<h ,I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since f~ c:r ~ . I have completed a £" year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 

. l'equirenTent-under'Pitle 24.~"M0reover;-,they currently are the Dnly teclmicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, 



October [;2 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name isl'aYl~I'K.>V'1,I am an HVAC Joumeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System InstallationT ade'since t'i ra- .1 have completed a -¥-year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 

., rcquircmcnt-under- Cfitlc~4.=M0reo\'cr,they-c~rrent1y -~retheorJy technicians -with.verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

SinCerelY~ 



October q 20 12 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is E e, (J 3" M b-l~1fJI.t:a~<:gVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since /qwq. I have completed a '5 Vz. year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program."'? ~e 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and· 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sinc:% 

7i/VV'? .. 
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October)1, 201 2 

California Energy Commission
 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2
 
Dockets Office
 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4
 
Sacramento, CA 95814
 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name iS~deeT CA..~~" I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since 14 . I have completed a ~ year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Meta! Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 

~~quirement-"lindcr='FiHe-24. ~M0rcover,othcy currently arc the only-techl1icianswith-verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 

accePta~ce.n . ~~ 

sincere{/J~Il7\a<A7 



October11:2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name i(QVtA;) ~r/dI ,I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade sinc~ . I have completed a_C year HVAC System/ 
Sheet .MetaL Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals perfonning and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 



-
 •
 
Octobert,2, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name i~ Loc~\a.ay+ I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HV AC 
System Installatio Trade since I qqa I have completed a:2 year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perfonn Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HV AC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals perfonning and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthennore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perfonn as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perfonn these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 

-.r~quirement under Title 24. 1\1crecver,they currently -are the -opJy tedwicians with veFif-iable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HV AC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perfonn the 
acceptance test. . 

SincereIY,Wc_ ~-+-



October 112012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is /, )~ II ~ IAAA~ COa1iam an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 

Systemlnsta~~t .1 have completed a 5 year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting contro!' Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
,requirement~under=Tit1e-21·. =More0YerAhey··current1y~are-theonly'technicians~with.\'erifiable 

training and experience in the skills arid knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. _ ~ il P_ 
Sincerely, 11~ LaDle-­



Octobetl),2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is 01 ,ke Uc '5b± ,I am currently a ~ year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely,~ ~ 


	J.Escarcega
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